KRRC OF Soldotna Meeting 
Minutes 7/3/06 @ Don Jose’s Restaurant, Soldotna

Attendees: Kristen Lambert, Olga Weisenberg, Gregory Weisenberg, Lucy Mishou, Dennis Ghormley, Mike Haggerty, Bonnie Nichols, Sylvia Reynolds, and 

Dima Klimtsov- guest.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.

Previous minutes were distributed for review.

It was brought up that Soldotna RC has yet to pay their $100.00 seed money.

The KRRC reception auction brought in money to buy three wheelchairs.

Gregory asked what type of speakers would be appropriate. Kristen pointed out that non-political and non-partisan speakers are welcome, as well as any informational or cultural speakers. Rotary International strongly supports humanitarian programs.
Kristen asked for suggestions from attendees for additional Charter members. 

Tom Seggerman, Guy Hayes, and Ryan Smith were agreed upon. 

Meeting night was discussed and decided that Tuesday night would be better. This was proposed by Kristen and seconded by Dennis. Don Jose’s is not available for us Tuesday, so another meeting place will be actively researched. Dennis mentioned the possibility of utilizing one the hospital conference rooms upon their completion. Mike and/or Bonnie will broach this with Ryan Smith, CEO, at an opportune time. It was also suggested that we look for a meeting place on the Kenai River.
The Rotary Fun Run is scheduled for this Saturday at SOHI. Volunteers are requested.

The Kenai RC is sponsoring the July 4th breakfast on the Greenbelt in Kenai @ 8:00am.

Russia Night was again discussed and agreed to. Date and time to be announced. 

Alaska Day, October 18, was mentioned.

It was suggested that we sponsor a wine auction, with bottles of wine from different states. It was agreed that all in attendance would contact any relatives’ intent on visiting Alaska and suggest they bring 2 bottles of wine, white and red, produced from their state.

Sylvia Reynolds suggested the KRRC look at sponsoring a bike race. This could follow the layout of the current Kenai-Soldotna Fun Run, with competitive and fun biking events. More discussion will follow.
We watched the Wheelchair Foundation DVD.

In old business, it was reiterated that Soldotna RC is donating a bell, the Ghormley’s will provide a gavel, and our club is still in need of  US, Canadian, and Russian flags.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20pm.

Submitted by Dennis Ghormley
